
November 2021 Warden’s Report 
 
 
Oct 13. Choice Housing Committee Meeting 
Oct 13. Meeting with group to finalize list of resources for the coldest months. The list is complete and 
will be distributed to various organizations and council for when and if you get calls from people 
requiring assistance 
 
Oct 20. Meeting with la société touristique of Bon Temps. This is a group that was in place a few years 
ago and sort of dissolved the last year or so. There is interest to re-establish and get it back working 
especially with congrée mondiale coming up. I would be looking for a councillor to be able to sit on this 
committee as I feel I have enough and would rather have someone else take this one  
 
Oct 26. Committee of the Whole meeting  
Oct 27. Mayor, warden and CAOs meeting to discuss our next steps regarding the fishing dispute now 
that we have a new Minister of Fisheries. The new minister is Joyce Murray, MP from Vancouver. We 
will be setting up a meeting with her via zoom to bring her up to date on what the group’s involvement 
has been regarding the disputehou 
 
Oct 27. Mariners Center committee meeting. Mariners on Main seems to be doing well. Already quite a 
few memberships have been bought. Still working towards setting up swimming lesson but not quick 
ready to offer those yet, maybe by December  
 
Oct 27. Meeting with provincial mayors and wardens through NSFM. we were joined by John Lohr, 
minister fo Municipal Affairs and Housing, deputy Minister Paul Lafleche and Mark Peck. Not a whole lot 
of information except to tell us that different programs were being introduced regarding housing etc  
 
Oct 28. Met with office staff regarding plan of office operations in absence of our CAO.  
 
Oct 29. In cameras meeting with council  
 
Nov 3-5. NSFM fall conference. Theme, Reshaping the future together. This being a virtual conference 
worked well, but not the same as sitting in a room with the participants. There were some good session, 
and of course some not so interesting. On Friday morning I attended the NSFM AGM. Our new President 
is Mayor Amanda McDougall, Cape Breton Regional Municipality and Vice President Mayor Brenda 
Chisholm-Beaton, Town of Port Hawkesbury. Thanks to Deputy Warden Nicole and Councillor Ted for 
also attending the conference.  
 
Nov 4. Nicole and I took time away from the conference to meet with Dept Heads to get an update on 
how things were going with the set up in Alain’s absence. So far working ok  
 

 


